
 

  
 City Council Memorandum 
 

 
 
TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL DATE: JUNE 15, 2021 
 
FROM:  FIRE DEPARTMENT WARDS: ALL  

 
SUBJECT: MEASURE Z - AWARD BID NO.7829 TO STRYKER SALES, LLC OF REDMOND, 

WASHINGTON FOR TWO LIFEPAK 15 MONITOR/DEFIBRILLATORS IN THE 
AMOUNT OF $103,082.27  

 
 
ISSUE:  
 
Measure Z - Award Bid No. 7829 with Stryker Sales, LLC, of Redmond, Washington, for two 
LIFEPAK 15 Monitor/Defibrillators in the amount of $103,082.27. 
 
 
RECOMMENDATIONS:  
 
That the City Council award Bid No. 7829 to Stryker Sales, LLC of Redmond, Washington for the 
purchase of two LIFEPAK 15 monitor/defibrillators in the amount of $103,082.27. 
 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
On average, the Fire Department responds to over 40,000 calls annually, of which approximately 
70% are for emergency medical incidents.  LIFEPAK 15 monitors/defibrillators are used routinely 
on all EMS calls to monitor patient vital signs and relay critical information directly to hospitals, 
improving outcomes for heart attack, stroke and trauma patients. 
 
 
DISCUSSION:   
 
On May 16, 2017, City Council adopted the Measure Z Five-Year Spending Plan, which included 
a $11.1 million allocation in the Fire Department vehicle replacement costs over the first five years 
FY 2016/17 through FY 2020/21.  From the total amount, approximately $2,204,158 was allocated 
to purchase Engines #10 and #14 and accessories for upfitting the apparatuses.  
 
On April 13, 2021, the Fire Department posted Bid No. 7829 on the PlanetBids portal, soliciting 
vendors to provide two LIFEPAK 15 monitors/defibrillators meeting all Riverside Emergency 
Medical Services Agency (REMSA) specifications, and adhering to all current applicable and 
relevant REMSA policies/protocols.  Sixteen vendors submitted bids and all responses were 
evaluated.  Stryker Sales, LLC of Redmond, Washington was determined to be the lowest most 
responsive bidder.   
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The Purchasing Manager concurs that the recommended action is in compliance with the current 
Purchasing Resolution 23256. 
 
 
FISCAL IMPACT: 
 
The total fiscal impact for this recommendation is $103,082.27.  Sufficient funds are available in 
the Measure Z Fund Fire Vehicle Replacement Account No. 8001401-450058. 
 
 
Prepared by: Michael D. Moore, Fire Chief 
Certified as to  
availability of funds: Edward Enriquez, Chief Financial Officer/Treasurer 
Approved by: Lea Deesing, Assistant City Manager 
Approved as to form: Kristi J. Smith, Interim City Attorney 
 
 
Attachments: 

1. Bid Award Recommendation 
2. Bid Summary 
3. Stryker Proposal 


